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MINUTES OF SPECIAL MEETING  
June 24, 2024 

 
 
Board Members:  Stephanie Lutz, PTA, Chair 
 Karen Ogle, PT, Chair-elect 
 Mark Cook, PTA 
 Michael Kleinert, Public Member 

Brad Profitt, PT 
    
Board Staff:   Stephen Curley, Executive Director  

Krista Barton, Executive Secretary 
    Keith Poynter, General Counsel  
 
APTA KY Liaison:   Dr. Janice Kuperstein 
 
Board Members Absent:   Ramona Carper, PT 
    Karen Thompson, PT 
 
       
A meeting of the Kentucky Board of Physical Therapy was called to order by the Board’s Chair, Stephanie 
Lutz, at 11:03 a.m. on Monday, 6/24/2024, at the Board office and via video teleconference.  A quorum was 
present.    
 
 
Board Discussions 
 
Practice Act Review Committee Update 
Mr. Curley disseminated a document that the Practice Act Review Committee created during their last 
meeting on 06/18/24, that summarized the changes to the Practice Act to be utilized when the Board and 
APTA-KY meets with stakeholders.  Additionally, Mr. Curley discussed with the Board the tentative 
schedule of stakeholder meetings regarding the proposed changes to the Practice Act.   
 
 Action taken:   After discussion, Mr. Cook made a motion for the Board to approve the Practice 
Act summary.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Kleinert, which carried.   
 
Continued Competency Approval 
Mr. Curley discussed with the Board the possibility of the Board approving Category I continued 
competency for those physical therapists and physical therapist assistants that attend a stakeholder 
meeting on the proposed Practice Act changes.   
 
 Action taken:  After discussion, Mr. Profitt made a motion for the Board to approve of Category I 
continued competency to physical therapists and physical therapist assistants that attend a stakeholder 
meeting on the proposed Practice Act changes.   
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Adjournment 
Ms. Ogle made the motion to adjourn the meeting at 11:29 a.m., seconded by Mr. Cook, which carried.   
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
Stephen Curley 
Executive Director 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


